
     Are you “Ready For It”?  Did you have a “Cruel Summer”?  No, we aren’t going to a Taylor 
Swift concert, but we are going to have an amazing year ahead with the meetings and 
programs.  I’m so excited to see all of you again and hear about your summers, and what you 
have planned for your students in your studios.  As you can see on the calendar, we have a 
couple more meetings planned for this year, like we did during pre Covid time.  We can learn so 
much from each other with the many years of teaching experience we have.  

   I would like to mention, there will no longer be a Classical Festival and the All Star Festival 
has been moved to April. 


The meetings will start at 9 a.m., but please come a couple minutes before to enjoy some 
social time. We will try to start the programs around 9:30-9:45 a.m.  Bring another teaching 
friend along and recruit new members. 

   Thanks to Michael Rector, our vice president, for planning the programs with speakers.  The 
topics are still being discussed. I really hope you can all make an effort to come to every 
meeting that you can. We love attendance of all the terrific teachers we do have!!  It’s going to 
be an awesome year and we will all become better teachers!


Sincerely,

Your new president, Heidi Koeberl 
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